










THE TITHE OF TIME SURVEY IS COMING SOON! 
  

The 2015 Tithe of Time survey will be sent out on August 27. Last year, more than 200 Christ Church members (16% of the churc h) 

responded and pledged to give their time to specific areas of need among the eight Commissions.   This year the Commission chairs 

are asking that at least 250 parishioners give of their time and talents. Look for more information soon and plan to get involved--Christ 

Church Cathedral needs your commitment! 

TO SUPPORT THE MINISTRIES AT CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL, GO TO christcathedral.org/give. 

RESURRECTION WINDOWS 
GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD AND IN MEMORY OF FAMILY  

 

Donors: Mary Maguire, left 

window, for her son John C. 

Maguire and her parents Eliza and 

John B. Johnson. Jane Smith 

Washington, central window, for 

her husband George Augustine 

Washington.  Jennie Erwin 

Craighead Buntin, right window, 

for her husband William Allison 

Buntin. 
 

The windows portray the moment 

when the Angel spoke to the three 

women at the tomb with these words: “He is risen; he is not 

here.”  (Mark 16:6)   
 

The windows were designed by Booth & Hogeman of New York 

and were in place when the church opened on December 16, 1894. 

The windows are located above the reredos and the old altar in the 

Chancel. 
  

                                                        By Fletch Coke, Cathedral Archivist

The Cathedral Archives have assembled a detailed report of all gifts, 

memorials, and bequests from 1831 through 2014. This material was 

produced through research of the vestry minutes, church bulletins, 

newsletters, and the annual reports of Christ Church Cathedral and 

Davidson County will records. For more information, go to archives. 

christcathedral.org or refer to the Book of Remembrance in the 

Wheeler Room. 

MICHAEL GEBHART 
NEW ASSISTANT ORGANIST AND CHOIRMASTER 

 

It gives me great pleasure to announce a new 

addition to the Christ Church Cathedral staff. 

Michael, a graduate of the Jacobs School 

of Music (Indiana University), comes to 

Christ Church Cathedral from the Episcopal 

Church of All Saints, Indianapolis, IN, 

where he has served as Organist and 

Choirmaster since May 2014. 
 

The Search process that yielded his 

nomination was shepherded by the Canon for Music, Michael 

Velting, and the Senior Warden, according to guidelines set out by 

the Dean's office last spring in consultation with the Vestry officers. 

Much appreciation is due Dr. Velting and Scott Hoffman and all 

members of the search committee (Melissa Rose, Michelle Fuqua, 

Joe Giles, Jon Stanley, Julian Ledford) for their diligence, 

commitment, and wisdom in bringing this search to a successful 

completion. 
 

The Search Committee received just under 30 applications and 

resumes for the position. Last month, finalists, after having submitted 

recordings of organ repertoire, hymn playing, and choral conducting, 

visited Nashville to lead and accompany choir rehearsals and to 

interview with the search committee. 
 

Michael will start his work at the Cathedral on Tuesday, September 8. 

Please begin praying today for his safe arrival and new beginning 

in ministry with the Cathedral community. 
 

Peace. 

Dean Kimbrough 

BILLY R. HUNTER, JR., TRUMPET 

SEPTEMBER 4, 7:30 P.M. 
  

The 2015-2016 Arts Series season kicks off Friday, 

September 4, with a concert by trumpet virtuoso 

Billy R. Hunter, Jr. A graduate of the Juilliard 

School, Mr. Hunter is Principal Trumpet with the 

Metropolitan Opera Orchestra in New York and 

Assistant Principal Trumpet with the Grant 

Park Symphony Orchestra in Chicago. The 

concert is at 7:30 p.m. and tickets are $15 for 

adults and $5 for students. Join us as the Nave is 

filled with stirring brass music!   

COFFEE MINUTE NEEDS VOLUNTEER  

COOKIE BAKERS 
  

If you are interested in baking cookies for the Coffee Minute that 

is offered after the last Liturgy on Sundays, please contact David 

Berndt at davidwberndt@gmail.com. 

COMPANIONS IN CHRIST 
  

Once again the foundational 28 week series 

of Companions in Christ, led by Lina Wellborn, 

will begin mid-September. Meeting on Fridays, 

the 28-week foundational Companions experience 

will take a small group of 6-10 people through 

an uninterrupted journey of five topics: 

Spiritual Formation, Scripture, Prayer, 

Vocation, and Spiritual Companionship. 

Participants will follow a weekly pattern of 

meditating on an essay introducing the 

weekly topic, followed by five daily exercises based on the given 

scripture. The group will meet for approximately two hours. During 

the gathering, the group individuals share their insights from the 

previous week's daily exercises followed by engaging in a deeper 

exploration. Prayerfully consider joining us as we become 

companions with one another through study, prayer, and fellowship. 

For more information, Lina Wellborn and Debbie Webster will 

be available next Sunday, August 30, in Cheek Hall between the 

8 a.m. and 10 a.m. Liturgies. 



HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL? 

BREAKING BREAD AT 6 
  

Beginning October 18, the Cathedral will add a fourth Sunday  
Liturgy, gathering in the evening.  

  

  
  
  
  
  
  
Informal worship in the tradition of Common Prayer. 

Hymns accompanied by local musicians. 
Come as you are. Come with a friend. 

All are welcome! 
  

Watch for more details and begin spreading the word! 

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD  

SHEPHERD TRAINING 
  

Christ Church Cathedral will be offering a Catechesis of the Good 

Shepherd Level I training course for adults.  Level I of the Catechesis 

of the Good Shepherd covers the presentations that are offered 

to 3–6 year olds. The course includes information on the 

characteristics of the 3-6 year old child and lessons that have 

been used over the past 50 years to encourage the faith life of 

young children through prayer, liturgy and the Bible. A typical 

training lasts for 90 hours and Christ Church will offer a new 

format for this class. The course will meet as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Childcare and meals will be provided for all classes.  There is a 

nominal charge for the meal and a $35 registration fee for Christ 

Church parishioners. Completion of this course will prepare you to 

lead a Level I class for children or you may want to take this class 

for your own spiritual growth.  Adult participants of all ages are 

welcome. 
  

You may register online at christcathedral.org or contact Becky 

Rochford at brochford@christcathedral.org for more information. 

Saturday, September 26, 9 a.m.-2 p.m.;  

Saturday, January 30, 9 a.m.-2:00 p.m.; and 

Wednesdays, dinner at 5:30 p.m. followed by class 

from 6 to 8 p.m. These classes will be held beginning 

September 23 and continue to November 11; they will 

break until January 13 and continue to April 13 (with 

breaks for Ash Wednesday and Holy Week). 

WEAPON-FREE: The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have 

declared the Cathedral to be a weapon-free place of worship, prayer, 

study, and fellowship, as a sign of Eucharistic peace. Please leave 

any weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car when you 

visit Christ Church Cathedral.  

EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN ANNUAL MEETING: Episcopal 

Church Women will hold its annual meeting on September 

12 at St. Ann's Episcopal Church, 419 Woodland Street. The 

meeting will begin at 9:30 a.m. with coffee and the election of officers. 

Holy Eucharist will be celebrated by Bishop Bauerschmidt at 

10:45 a.m., followed by the installation of officers and a box 

lunch. ECW National President Lisa Towle will speak after lunch 

on the topic “ECW: God's Not Done With Us Yet!” To register, 

please send $15 to Diann Schneider, 2226 Doctor Robertson 

Rd., Spring Hill, TN 37174 before September 6 , or call her at 

931.486.0377. The registration fee may also be paid at the door. 
 

UPDATE ON LANDSCAPING FROM THE PROPERTY COMMITTEE: 

The committee recommended that the vines on the southeast side 

of the building be trimmed away from the stained glass windows 

and this work was completed. The committee and Ben Page 

also recommended the removal of the gingko tree located in 

the A parking lot, next to the stairs leading to the door into the 

reception area of the church. For some time, the fruit produced by 

the tree has fallen on and around the stairs, and people walking up 

the stairs have been unable to avoid stepping on the fruit. This has 

caused numerous cleaning and maintenance issues outside and 

inside the reception area. The decaying fruit has a very unpleasant 

odor and, when tracked in, has stained the carpeting in the reception 

hallway. The Vestry approved the request to remove the tree 

and it was removed on August 20. The committee is in the early 

stages of looking at ways to improve the reception entryway. If 

you have any questions or concerns, please contact Property 

Committee Chair Rob Barrick or Administration Commission Chair 

Hal Johnson. 

SUNDAY MORNING EUCHARIST  
will return to a three Liturgy schedule beginning  

  

SEPTEMBER 13  
7:00 AM, 8:30 AM, AND 11:00 AM  

  

7:30-8:30 a.m. 
Breakfast  

  

9:45 a.m. 
Christian Education  

classes for children, youth, and adults.  

Sunday Forum (Parish Hall) 

Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building) 

Sitting with Scripture: Lectionary Readings for Listening Ears 

(Cathedral Annex Building) 

Faith & Family Matters (Chapel)  
  

12:20 p.m. 

The Coffee Minute (Parish Hall) 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, THE CATHEDRAL  

OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED FOR  

LABOR DAY.  

CHORISTER VESTING DAY 
 

This coming Wednesday afternoon, August 26, from 5 to 6 p.m. is 

the time to come and get your Chorister vested for the new year. 

Please come and let us help you select the right cassock and 

surplice for your Chorister. We look forward to seeing you there. 




